
 

 

Cornwall Gateway CNP – 4th December 2019: Summary/key actions  
 
Devon and Cornwall Police update – there was a presentation to the panel 
regarding the operational uplift proposals and latest crime statistics. 
 
Community speedwatch – Adrian Foss of Saltash speedwatch provided an update 
on the sessions undertaken in the town. The Chairman highlighted the importance of 
speedwatch in educating and raising awareness and asked the towns and parishes 
to give it further consideration at their next meetings.  
 
Action – can clerks advise if this matter will be or has been considered further?  
 
“Local Government in Cornwall – what does the future hold?” presentation by 
Cornwall Councillor Edwina Hannaford.  
 
Action - feedback was requested from Town and Parish Councils on the following 
questions; 

• How can the findings of the LOCALITY research be used to enhance the 
community leadership role of your council? (A copy of “People Power” is 
attached with the full notes) 

• How much capacity is there within your councils to unlock the expertise and 
enthusiasm of your communities? 

• What would you require from Cornwall Council, CALC or the Voluntary sector 
to realise the ambitions of your councils? 

 
Climate Change and Plastic Free Cornwall Gateway Community Network Area 
– further updates were provided by Saltash, Millbrook and Botus Fleming. It was 
agreed that CT will write to the panel prior to the next meeting to see if there is any 
interest in establishing a small sub-group of the CNA to share ideas and best 
practice around Climate Change and Plastic Free. 
 
Community Networks Highways Scheme update 
An update was circulated which noted that 18 schemes (utilising 3 years of funding) 
have been approved, of which 5 schemes have been completed and that 8 TRO’s 
are at an advanced stage.   
 
Work to develop a network wide Mobile Speed Activation Scheme has progressed 
and feedback had been received from all of the town and parish councils, 
demonstrating support for a network wide scheme. A detailed proposal will now be 
brought back to the next meeting in February for further consideration.  
 
Community Network Panel Priorities update:  
Water Transport – following further work with Tamar Bridge and Torpoint Ferry, 
Plymouth CC, ferry operator and CC economic regeneration, the Tamar water 
transport working group recently met to review a proposed feasibility report for a 
landing stage at Torpoint and work is progressing to finalise this.  


